
Board of Health Meeting Minutes 

September 22, 2011 

 

The Lakeville Board of Health held a meeting on September 22, 2011 in the Lakeville Town 

Office Building.  Present at this meeting were Board Members Robert Poillucci, William E. 

Garvey and Terrence Flynn.  Also present were Health Agent Lawrence Perry, Supervisor Nancy 

Teser and Board of Health Clerk Jo Lima as Recording Secretary. 

 

Chairman Poillucci called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  He noted that this meeting was not 

being recorded. 

 

419 Bedford St.           (065-004-019)   Wayne Costa 
Homeowners were not present for discussion.  A memo was received by Inspector of Animals, 

Jared Darling in regards to a temporary stable permit approval.  They will be utilizing their  

12’ X 40’ detached garage as a temporary shelter for their four horses until a permanent stable is 

built.  Currently there are three horses on the property and an inspection was done by Darling. 

 

Upon motion made by Member Garvey and seconded by Member Flynn, the Board 

 

VOTED: To approve the temporary stable permit.  Unanimous vote in favor. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

A brief discussion was held in regards to the four or five day work week.  Board of Selectmen 

Chairman Stephen Olivier was present. Member Garvey stated that in 15 years, he has never 

seen such poor morale with the employees in the town hall.  He asked Board of Health 

employees if they had any complaints in regards to the four day work week.  There were no 

comments made by employees.  Member Garvey stated that happy employees are productive 

employees and he believes the hours should remain as they are.  Chairman Poillucci disagreed.  

He would prefer a five day work week.  He mentioned he was told by an employee that the four 

day work week resulted in days that were too long.  He also stated that he believes the holidays 

that fall on Mondays allow the public availability only three days in that week if the weeks are 

kept at four days.  Member Flynn said that the employees were not given the choice on the four 

day work week a couple of years ago and that they were made to change their schedules, and 

have now become comfortable with it.  Chairman Poillucci stated that the Selectmen set the 

hours of the building. 

 

Upon motion made by Member Garvey and seconded by Member Flynn, the Board 

 

VOTED: To remain on a four day work week.  Board Members Garvey and Flynn voted in 

favor.  Chairman Poillucci was opposed. 

 

Vendor Warrants were signed by the Board Members. 

 

Upon motion made by Member Garvey and seconded by Member Flynn, the Board 

 

VOTED: To adjourn the meeting at 6:10 p.m.  Unanimous vote in favor. 

 

 

 

 

 


